SETON SCHOOL



Sentinel



Volume 27, Issue 10 November 5, 2020

Bob Pennefather, Director Anne Carroll, Executive Director

(703) 368-3220

A Weekly Newsletter for Seton Parents & Students

UPCOMING EVENTS

Live Calendar

Vov 5	7:30 PM	Rosary	in	the	Cha	pel

Nov 9 NO SCHOOL - Teacher Work

Day

Nov 12 7:30 PM Rosary in the Chapel

Nov 14 Admissions Test 9-12

Nov 15 Fall Play 6:30

Nov 16-20 Spirit Week

Nov 18 Picture Re-Take

Nov 20 Christ the King Mass & Procession 11:20

Nov 21 Christ the King Dance 7-10:30

Nov 22 Feast of Christ the King

Nov 25 1:20 Dismissal Haiti 3 on 3

Nov 26-27 Thanksgiving Break

Nov 29 First Sunday of Advent.

Dec 2 Hamlet

Dec 8 Feast of the Immaculate Conception—NO SCHOOL

Dec 14 Religion Mid-Term 9:30-11:30

Dec 18 Last Day of School for 2020

Dec 21-Jan 1 Christmas Break

Jan 4 First Day of School for 2021

Jan 6 Dismissal at 1:20

Jan 7-14 Mid-Term Exams 9:30-11



FROM OUR EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, Mrs. CARROLL



REASONS FOR JOY: In the past we have had snowless snow days and hurricane-less hurricane days. On Wednesday we had a riot-less riot day. And what a beautiful gift from God this day was—bright moon as the night faded into day and bright sun throughout the day. It was a day for peace and joy.

We rejoice that twice within four days we had allnight adoration in the Seton chapel. Thank you, Mr. Heisler for organizing Tuesday night's vigil and thanks to all those who attended one or both of the all-night adorations. We're grateful to Dea-

con Gerard Anthony for Sunday's 6 AM Benediction and to Father Guilloux for Wednesday morning's 6 AM Mass. In all the world there was nothing more important happening at that moment than Father Ed and other priests elsewhere acting in the place of Christ and calling down the Body and Blood of Jesus Christ upon the altar and then offering Him to the Father in the unity of the Holy Spirit.

The two readings at the Wednesday Mass, for Wednesday in the 30th week of Ordinary Time, were most appropriate. If you weren't at Mass on Wednesday, I suggest you take a few minutes in the next few days to read and meditate on these readings. The first reading was from St. Paul's Letter to the Philippians, Chapter 2, verses 12-18. The key passage: "Do all things without grumbling or questioning, that you may be blameless and innocent, children of God without blemish in the midst of a crooked and perverse generation, among whom you shine as lights in the world, holding fast to the word of life."

The Gospel was from Luke, Chapter 14, verses 25-33. The key passage is "Whoever does not bear his own cross and come after me cannot be my disciple."

I also commend to your meditation this passage from St. Ignatius of Loyola: "When God sends us some great trouble, it is a sign that He designs great things for us, to raise us to great holiness."

PARENT CONFERENCES: Thank you, parents, for your cooperation with our revised method for parent-teacher conferences. We enjoyed our telephone conferences with you. If your child had a grade below 70 and you have not yet contacted his or her teacher, please do so as soon as possible. We want to work with you to help your children succeed.

THE DANCE OF MANY NAMES, DRESS CODE: Formerly Enthronement Dance, now Christ the King Dance, called by most of the students Homecoming, this is a wonderful social event each year climaxing Spirit Week. All girls must have their dresses approved by Mrs. Pogue, Mrs. Uebel, or Mrs. Duran. Approvals are beginning now and will be held during lunch hours. Girls should contact one of these teachers. The guidelines are included in this Sentinel.

CONGRATULATIONS to Lucy Wittman chosen as homecoming queen at St. John Paul the Great High School. Lucy's many siblings are Seton alumni, and she is a student in the Options Program at St. JPII.



ROSARY

8:00 AM M-F 7:30 PM Thurs In the Chapel



PRAYER REQUESTS

Please pray for the repose of the soul of Shirley Wilson, great grandmother of Evan, Joe, and Max Wilson And for Bob Child, father of Richard Child (Class of '94), suffering from a terminal brain tumor.

Thank You

Mrs. Powers for the delicious staff lunch on Monday, Mrs. Lynch for providing lunch for Father and dinner for Mrs. Carroll and Mr. Westhoff on Friday, and Fr. Davis and Fr. Starzynsky for saying Mass on Friday and Monday.

CHRIST THE KING DANCE

Dress Approval will be held during lunches. You may see Mrs. Pogue, Mrs. Uebel or Mrs. Duran. Click here for the guidelines. Would you like a special made-to-order Enthronement Dance corsage or boutonniere at a lower cost than the ones local florists charge? Katharine Reves is taking orders through Nov 18.

SETON GOLF HATS FOR SALE!



Our Athletic Department recently held its 20th anniversary golf tournament and our golfer's gift of this Seton ball cap was a hit! As a result we are gauging the Seton community's interest. It would make a great Christmas gift. Sporting

Seton's royal blue color with a white tipped pre-curved allweather brim, and an embroidered Seton sports logo and name on the front and back, this MAX hat is made with quickdry mesh fabric that wicks moisture for a cool, dry & comfortable fit. And the fabrics resist fading, sweat stains & shrinkage. Size adjusts with velcro closure. If there is sufficient interest we will order more. \$20/each. If you are interested in please notify Dan VanderWoude at setonschool@aol.com.

THANK YOU TO ALL THOSE THAT CAME OUT TO THE FALL CLEANUP THIS PAST SATURDAY!

On Saturday, twelve families helped with a general cleanup that included tree trimming, new plants in the pots, cleaning of trashcans, weeding, pruning, and litter pickup. We had great support from new families which is always wonderful to see.



ATTENTION HIGH SCHOOLERS! The deadline for AP registration and payment is TOMORROW, Nov 6. Helpful information and registration forms are available online on the Guidance page under "College Planning". This may be a great opportunity for you to save time and money in college! If you are unsure whether or not you will be ready to take an AP exam in May, it's in your best interest to register NOW just in case. (College Board is NOT charging cancellation fees for exams ordered-but-not-taken, but they do charge for late orders.) Please contact Mrs. Reves if you have any questions.

SETON IS PROUD TO ANNOUNCE ITS 2020 FALL PLAY - LIVE ON STAGE!

Thanks to the amazing hard word and dedication of over 50 students, staff members and volunteers, Seton's "The Show Must Go On" promises to be an incredible success! This hilarious, fast-paced, full length original comedy will keep you on the edge of your seat as you watch Seton students overcome incredible and often ridiculous challenges to provide great entertainment under extraordinary circumstances. A blend of clever writing, great acting, high-tech

wizardry and more promises a show like you've never seen. Everything goes LIVE at 6:30 PM, Sunday, November 15th, one performance only.

.....

There are three options to watch the show - one is very different than the others, so buckle your seat belts!

A. LIVE STUDIO AUDIENCE - we will have a live, socially distanced audience with a maximum size of 150 people. This live audience will see a very different show than the streamed audience, because the play is happening on four different stages, all around them! The audience will be a part of the show, participating in a unique way that's both exciting and fun. All seats will be pre-reserved and are \$7 per ticket with a \$35 family maximum. Registration info is listed below.

B. STREAMING AUDIENCE (FREE) - "The Show Must Go One" is a live, four camera switched broadcast with lots of surprises and a special high-tech, digital interaction feature where anyone watching can significantly influence the direction of the show. The live stream is FREE but you'll need to pre-register to receive the link (it will be emailed the day of the

C. STREAMING AUDIENCE (PREMIUM SUPPORTER) - Same as above, but if you'd like to help support our show and offset our costs, plus get your face in the audience and help our live audience social distance, we have a special option for you. For only \$2 per seat, we will print out a life size picture of your face and put it in the audience in a seat. Then, when the camera cuts to the audience, we'll see you and your friends and know that you supported this fantastic program. If we are able to live stream a cast mass prior to the show, Premium supporters will receive the link as well as watch the test streams prior to us going live - it's a little like having an all access backstage pass, but from your couch!

I CAN'T WAIT! HOW DO I REGISTER?

Send an email to tickets@theshowmustgoon.show NO LATER THAN midnight, November 14th. In the header, state which option you'd like - A, B, or C - and how many seats you'd like to fill (options A or C). We will send you a confirmation. You can pay at the Seton Office any time next week, or bring your money (cash and check only please) to the event itself.

Questions? Please contact the Director at m@ttmoore.com. We can't wait to see you there!

.....



Congratulations to all our students that made the 1st Honor Roll (average grade 93-100 & no grade below 70) and 2nd Honor Roll (average grade 85-92 & no grade below 70)! The list of names will be displayed on the bulletin boards outside each office.

Seton Frassati Fellowship

Following in the footsteps of Blessed Frassati

Do you enjoy hiking, being outdoors, doing acts of charity and learning about your faith? This is the club for you!!